Welcome in the Name of our Lord Jesus Christ

We are pleased you have joined us for worship this Sunday morning. We are a faithful congregation of the Presbyterian Church USA (PCUSA) and within the bounds of the Giddings-Lovejoy Presbytery. Worship is one of the many ministries that are facilitated by this historic and active congregation. A small group of Presbyterians began this ministry in 1835 and we are called by God to continue their faithful witness of Jesus Christ to our community and world. Bible studies and mission projects punctuate our weekly activities. If you would like more information about our ministries and/or becoming a new member, please call our church office during the week or talk to our pastor after worship. Visitors and members alike are encouraged to complete the registration pad located on the main aisle of each pew. Your contact information is never shared with any other identity.

Lay Leader is Sharon Metcalfe.

Visitors last Sunday were Mallory Pierce, Nordstrom Family.

Ushers for this morning are Ruth Needle, Daryl Henry, Sarah Ross, & Caroline Manuel.

Pastoral Care: Donne Williams, Ray Ritter, Barbara Taylor, Brucee Woods, Jack Wyant, Barbara Calvin

In the Military: Michelle Bryan, CA; David Parkinson, Travis Air Force Base, CA; Jeff Parkinson, Elgin Air Force Base, FL. (Bob & Ann Parkinson's nephew); John Raimondo, Camp LeJeune, N. Carolina (Sharon Metcalfe's grandson); Ryan Bloomingdale, Ft. Campbell, Ky (grandson of Sharon Metcalfe) Eric Yocom, Air Force, Mountain Home, Idaho (Ray & Sandy Wilhelm's grandson)

CHILDREN AND YOUTH SUNDAY SCHOOL: Classes will begin Sunday, September 11th and will meet after the "Kid's Message" in church. The Elementary Class (Kindergarten through Fourth Grade) will meet in the classroom next to the Nursery. Cherie Herbst and Kathy Woodfin will be teaching this class. The curriculum will continue to focus on "The Stories of the Old Testament" based on the *Read and Learn Bible*. The Middle School/Junior High Class will meet in their classroom upstairs on the second floor. Their first lessons will finish their study of "The Twelve Names of Jesus". Their new curriculum will be a DVD lesson series entitled: "How to Study Your Bible for Kids" by Kay Arthur and Janna Arndt. This class will be team taught by Kathy Brown, Melissa Harris, Sandy Wilhelm, and Laura Brown.

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS: Please join us on Sunday mornings from 9:30 a.m. - 10:00 a.m. in the adult library. The Christian Outreach committee met in August with Sam Roethemeyer and he talked about the book "Pray Like Jesus" by John R. Brokoff. This is a great opportunity for us to learn to pray like Jesus. We will read a chapter on our own time and return on the next Sunday to discuss it. There are books available in the church office if you are interested. This is a study that will conclude by Christmas. We hope to see you there! If you have any questions please contact Nancy Bray or Melissa Harris.

CALENDAR

Sunday 10/16	Pray for	Jean Cairns (birthday)
	10:30 am	Worship Service (Terry Epling)
	Noon	Session Meeting in the Library
Wednesday 10/19	Pray for	Floyd Fellows (birthday)
	6:00 pm	Worship & Art Meeting
	7:00 pm	Choir Practice
Thursday 10/20	10:00 am	Mission Study Team
Sunday 10/23	10:30 am	Worship Service (Terry Epling)
•	2:00 pm	Halloween Party

Flowers for Worship: Flowers for worship may be shared to celebrate your anniversary, someone's birthday, or in memory of a loved one or friend. They can also just say "Thanks, God!" Please call the church office (335-2579) to sign up for flowers.

In support of our local FISH Food Pantry, the October Meal a Month- 2 cans Kidney Beans, 2 cans tomatoes, Chili seasoning packet, Can of fruit of choice Please put in the box in the Narthex.

The Christian Education committee of First Presbyterian Church in Cape along with First Presbyterian Church in Jackson will be having our annual Halloween party. This year it will be here at First Presbyterian Church (Cape) in the fellowship hall on October 23 from 2:00 to 4:00 PM. The children can dress up in their costumes, if they want. There will be snacks, crafts, and activities. As always we encourage the children to bring a friend. We will have a cake walk and pantyhose bowling. Adults are also welcome to come and have fun too! We hope to see you there! Please contact Melissa Harris at 579-4977 to RSVP or if you have any questions.



We have also invited the Boy Scouts and the Cub Scouts. We have divided up our list between the two churches. We could use a little help from you on providing some of the snacks we need to make this the best party possible. Please contact Melissa Harris if you are interested in donating something from this list.

SNACK LIST: 2 bags of individually wrapped Halloween candy (this is for the goodie bags). 2 bags of candy corn, 2 bags of M&M's, 1 large bag of pretzels (any shape), 1 box of Cheerios, a variety of hostess cakes 6-7 boxes (this is for our cake walk)